



Monday 19th October 2020

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 2 Pupils,

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your support and understanding during this difficult time. Please do pass on our thanks to your children too. I have recorded a quick **message** for them here: https://youtu.be/ue0UtWw12Lgl.

We are here to help you in any way that we can. If you have any concerns or questions at any point, please do not hesitate to contact me on head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk or the school office using the details below.

The Year 2 team are ready to begin their remote learning support today via the **Showbie** platform. Linda Ruffell, Isabel Daniel and the team will be on hand to lead and support learning via Showbie, setting a number of challenges each day and providing feedback wherever possible. Tiffany Pope and myself will also be checking in to cheer the children along.

If you need any support at all with access to Showbie or any other **technical** issues, Jacob Woolcock and Paul Hudson will be on hand to help at techsupport@penpolschool.co.uk.

Each class will also hold **Google Meets** at points during the week, allowing the children some face to face opportunities with teachers and peers. More details about these will be shared on Showbie. Our **assemblies** will continue to be led virtually and these are each shared via the <u>remote learning</u> section of the website (https://www.penpolschool.co.uk/remote-learning/).

Whilst we have prepared carefully for this possibility, this is new to us all and our fantastic Year 2 team are isolating too. Bear with us if there any delays and do please get in touch if there is anything else you need at all.

Very best wishes to you all.

Chris Chislett Headteacher head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr C Coyle-Chislett Phone: 01736 753472 Email: secretary@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk Online: penpolschool.co.uk









